
District English Learner Advisory Committee (DELAC)
Chowchilla Elementary School District

District Office Boardroom 
Minutes 
Wednesday, November 16, 2016
9:30 a.m. – 10:30 a.m.
	Parents Present
	
	District Reps. Present
	Officers Present

	Stephens School:  
	4
	Eric Griffin
	Carelly Duenas

	Fuller School:       
	2
	Barbara Eckert
	Albertina De Jesus

	Reagan School:     
	1
	Linda Russell-Scheet
	Yurina Olivos

	Fairmead School:  
	3
	Dr. Sandra Frisby
	Yasmin & Gilberto Feria

	Wilson School:     
	2
	Ara Derkalousdian
	Guadalupe R.

	
	
	Zachery White
	


I. Opening: 
The meeting began at 9:30 a.m. All who were present signed the sign-in sheet. (See sign-in sheet)
II. Introductions: 
Mrs. Russell-Scheet introduced Mr. Griffin as the new Principal at Stephens School/EL Programs director. Mr. Griffin welcomed everyone to the first DELAC meeting of the school year. The introductions of those present were made.  
III. Approval of DELAC Minutes: 
The minutes from May 28, 2016 meeting were distributed and read individually by all who were present. Zachary White made a motion to approve the minutes and Dr. Sandra Frisby seconded the motion. The minutes were approved. 
IV. Old Business: 
Mr. Griffin shared the 2015-16 School Needs Assessment results for the District. He explained that the survey helps the school district better serve the needs of students and parents by school site. Parents were encouraged to give their input on how the District can improve attendance counts to presentations and classes offered to EL parents during the school year.
V. New Business: 
Mr. Griffin discussed the Annual & Initial Parent Notifications. Letters to parents are mailed annually to EL parents. Initial letters primarily went out to parents with students in Kindergarten. Mrs. Russell-Scheet reacquainted parents on why the CELDT test was given to EL students and explained the criteria for Reclassification. Mr. Griffin shared the latest counts of the Language Census Day for EL’s which is taken in the fall, the first week of October and submitted to the state and federal government for funding and auditing purposes. Mrs. Russell-Scheet shared in brief the 2014-2017 LCAP Goals for Chowchilla Elementary School District and the LEA Plan in place for English learners. Parent participation was a very important component being addressed. Parents received a copy of Parent/Student/Teacher/Compact.  Mr. Griffin also discussed the parent survey that is given at the end of the school year and brought up the possibility of combining the EL survey with site climate surveys.  A discussion was held and many parents agreed that having one survey would be more efficient than having two separate surveys at each site.
VI. Parent Questions and Concerns: 
Parents voiced their opinion on how to connect with other parents and improve parental involvement. A phone tree would be created. 
VII. Raffle: Parents selected reading books to enjoy with their children at home. 
VIII. Next Meeting:
   Wednesday, January 25, 2017
IX. Adjournment: 
   The meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m. 

